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Jones, William V., EMNRD 

From: Williams, Chris, EMNRD 

Wednesday, July 18, 2007 2:54 PM 

Jones, William V., EMNRD 

FW: Division Case 13865: Targa's proposed Acid Gas Injection Well near Eunice, NM--
Correct Submission of Additional Information 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Importance: High 

Attachments: jones002 Itr with figures and attachment A.pdf 

From what I can glean from some of the old well files in the Langlie Mattix Penrose Unit. Water sands exist from 
approximately 715 feet to approximately 850. In Section 2 - 23S- 37E about a mile southeast of the plant Santa 
Rosa water was encountered at approximately 900' by the State Engineers Office when drilling a test well last 
year. The surface casing should be set at least 50' into the Rustler Anhydrite at about 1150'. The production 
casing should be set through the San Andres and circulated to surface or at least 200' inside the surface casing. 

From: Alberto A. Gutierrez, RG [mailto:aag@geolex.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2007 1:31 PM 
To: Jones, William V., EMNRD 
Cc: Brooks, David K., EMNRD; Williams, Chris, EMNRD; Chavez, Carl J, EMNRD; Price, Wayne, EMNRD; 
Macquesten, Gail, EMNRD; wcarr@hollandhart.com; 'Ocean Munds-Dry'; 'White, Clark'; 'Wrangham, Calvin W.' 
Subject: Division Case 13865: Targa's proposed Acid Gas Injection Well near Eunice, NM~Correct Submission of 
Additional Information 
Importance: High 

Again, please accept my apologies for the incorrect attachment which was sent with the submission yesterday to 
address the issues raised by the EB. Attached herein you wil l find the correct and complete submission with all 
figures and attachment A included electronically. This obviates the need to send a hard copy via first class mail 
unless you specifically request it. 

This submission should address the issues raised by EB. We still are available, and would like, to meet with all 
the appropriate EB and engineering staff at your earliest convenience to make sure that all outstanding issues are 
identified and all necessary information is has been provided through the original C-108, the hearing record and 
the attached submission. Please call or have any EB or District representatives call i f outstanding issues remain. 
Thank you for your consideration 
Sincerely 
Alberto A. Gutierrez, CPG 

This message and attachment(s) contain confidential information belonging to the sender which is intended for the sole use of 
the individual(s) or entity named above. If you receive this message in error, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, 
copying, distribution, resending, forwarding or taking of any action in reliance on the contents of this email and/or any 
attachment(s) is strictly prohibited. I f you have received this message in error, please notify the sender via return email and 
permanently delete this message and any attachment(s) from any computer(s). 

This inbound email has been scanned by the MessageLabs Email Security System. 

Wil l , 

PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL 

7/18/2007 


